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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER – 13th September 2022

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Welcome
I hope that you have all had the best possible summer holiday and that your children have been looking forward to the new school year. As we return to school, it is good to take some time to reflect on the successes of the last year, especially the way in which our students reintegrated so successfully into something very close to ‘regular’ schooling after the challenges of the pandemic and the way in which our staff were able to not only resume activities within school but to re-establish educational visits to support and enhance the curriculum.

We look forward to another excellent year in which we do everything possible to support all of our pupils. to achieve their full potential. We want our pupils not only to achieve their potential academically but also to develop the wider skills and personal qualities that will give them the ability to be ambitious and successful in whatever way they choose for the remainder of their lives.

We will continue to support the development of these skills and qualities through both the taught curriculum and our school ethos during their time in school. 
I’ve already spoken to all our pupils about the new year and new beginnings within our school family and the way in which we would like them to contribute towards our school community. We encourage them:

· to aim to be positive each day
· to treat others with kindness and consideration
· to follow the rules at all times and help us to maintain our safe environment and caring culture.
· to try our hardest, especially at the things we find most difficult, as we all experience things in life which are more challenging than others. 

We will continue to have high expectations for all of our pupils which relate to every aspect of school life, attendance, punctuality, behaviour, uniform, manners and effort. The partnership with parents and carers is vital in helping your children to consistently meet the high standards that we set and I would thank you all in advance for the support that you will provide over the coming months. All of our staff and all of our parents and carers are united by a common desire to support each child to do as well as they possibly can at school. Working together is the best way of making sure that this will happen.  We would like to extend a warm welcome to all our new starter children in Reception and Nursery as they begin their learning journeys at Holy Trinity.

Staff

We would like to welcome our new staff members and thank all our staff for the work they have put in over the summer to ensure everything was ready for welcoming the children back into school. It has been lovely to see so many smiling faces around school and find out what children have been doing during the holidays.
The children are already back into the routine of the school day and have been working very hard within their classes.

Please keep an eye out for our Newsletter which will be emailed out each week and our Twitter feeds to ensure that you don't miss out on any exciting news or important messages or information.  This can also be viewed on our website. www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk. Should you require a paper copy this can be collected from the main office.

To support parents / carers when communicating with the school, here are our staff members:
Mrs Baines

Headteacher
Mrs Wheeldon

Deputy Headteacher
Mrs Clark

School Business Manager
Mrs Dougherty

Admin Assistant
Mrs Watson

Nursery Class Teacher & 
Mrs Gray

Teaching Assistant
Miss Martin

Reception Class Teacher &
Mrs Sawyer

Teaching Assistant
Mrs Bull


Year 1 Class Teacher &
Miss Fraser

Teaching Assistant
Mrs Marsden

Year 2 Class Teacher &
Miss Lavelle

Teaching Assistant
Miss Fender 

Year 3 Class Teacher &
Mrs Fawcett

Teaching Assistant
Mrs Brackstone

Year 4 Class Teacher &
Mrs Murphy 

Teaching Assistant
Mrs Wager

Year 5 Class Teacher &
Mrs Gibson

Teaching Assistant
Miss Dunning

Year 6 Class Teacher &
Mrs Robinson

Teaching Assistant
Miss Lavelle & Mrs Gibson
“Seaton Crew” Breakfast Childcare
Mrs Parkes

“Seaton Crew” After School Childcare

Mr Abbott

Site Officer

Mr Johnson

Chair of Academy Council
Mrs Patton-Woods
Vice Chair

** Please note that pupils often work with a range of support staff across the week for Early Reading, Phonics, Lexia, Thrive. 
Sports coaches Mr Rogers and Mr Murray for PE, Apollo Arts for Music and Mr Tinjod for KS2 French.
Mrs Ridley will commence her maternity leave in mid-September.
Twitter

Our whole school Twitter on which we share achievements and also send out important info is @htseaton
Your child’s class twitter accounts are:
Nursery@holytrinity_nur
Reception@holytrinity_rec
Year@holytrinity_y1
Year2@holytrinity_y2
Year3@holytrinity_y3
Year4@holytrinity_y4
Year5@holytrinity_y5
Year 6 @holytrinity_y6

You should be aware that direct messages sent to teachers will not be responded to on Twitter so if you have a query please email the class email or the school office

Your child’s class email accounts are:

HHTNursery@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
HHTReception@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
HHTYear1@hpoolholytinity.org.uk
HHTYear2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
HHTYear3@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
HHTYear4@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
HHTYear5@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
HHTYear6@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
Class emails are for any class work-related items or consent forms only.  Please note class emails are not monitored during teaching hours.  If an email is sent which needs returning to the class email then it will say this in the text but will also still show the automated message to say to return to admin as unfortunately we cannot remove this. It is not necessary to copy in admin when replying to a class email.  

The Admin email admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk should be used for all other enquiries e.g. absences, admissions, changes to lunch arrangements, general enquiries etc.  Our 2nd email address admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk should only be used when asked to do so.
If you wish to speak to a member of staff please contact the office and an appointment can be organised.
Earrings

Earrings or plastic retainer earrings are not to be worn at school.  This is for health and safety reasons and in line with our No Jewellery Policy.
If a child does wear jewellery and earrings they will be asked to remove them.  If a child cannot remove them themselves then an adult will be telephoned and asked to come and remove them.  Thank you for your cooperation.
Nut Allergy

Can we please remind parents/ carers that we have a pupil in school who has a severe nut allergy.  Please therefore ensure that if your child brings a packed lunch that it DOES NOT include any items which contain nuts or any nut-based products e.g.  Nutella, breakfast bars etc.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Dates for your Diary

5th September
School Opens

14th Sept 
Church

21st Sept

Church

28th Sept 
Church

5th Oct

Church

12th Oct

Church Harvest

21st October
School Closes for Half Term

31st October
School Opens

2nd Nov

Church

9th Nov

Church Remembrance Service

16th Nov

Church

23rd Nov
Church

30th Nov

Church

7th Dec

Church

12th Dec
Church 1.15pm Nativity Service (half of Rec/Y2/Y4/Y6)

13th Dec Church 1.15pm Nativity Service (half of Rec/Y1/Y3/Y5)

(Reception groups will be emailed later)

20th December
School Closes for Christmas

4th January 
School Opens

Emergency drills

Last week the whole school practised our statutory emergency evacuation and lockdown/shelter drills. Teachers discussed the different alarm sounds and the appropriate procedures with pupils to ensure that they know what to do and where to go if we ever face an emergency situation in school.  The children were made aware that these 'practises' were to take place. They all remained calm and walked through the drills brilliantly. We will practise them again this week and then once every half term throughout the year to ensure that staff and pupils are always prepared for any situation.

Attendance

Can I remind all parents of our school policy for reporting absences.  School should be contacted before 10am on the day of a child’s absence and a detailed reason should be provided.  “Not well” or “poorly” is insufficient information as the illness maybe infectious, notifiable or have medical implications for other pupils and staff.  On your child’s return to school they will also need a letter detailing the dates and reason for absence. The letter can be handwritten and handed in to the office or your child’s class teacher or emailed to both your child’s class email address and admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk  We will send a reminder by text if an email is not received, however if we still do not receive this within 7 days the absence will be recorded as unauthorised. Once the absence is recorded it cannot be amended unless in exceptional circumstances.  If your child has an appointment during school hours, we require that we are provided with the letter or card, prior to the appointment, in order to take a photocopy or alternatively a copy of the card or letter can be emailed to admin2@hpoolholytrinity.or.uk and your child’s class email address, in order to record the appropriate mark.  If this is not produced then it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence in the register.  Can I also remind parents that we do not have holiday request forms and that any requests should be made in writing by email, addressed to the Chair of the Academy Council. The letter should give full details and reasons for holidays in term time.  Holiday requests/leave of absence should be made at least 4 weeks in advance in order to process.  All holidays are recorded as unauthorised absence. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Y6 Edinburgh Visit

Reminder that the second payment of £50 for Edinburgh was due on 10th September 2022.  Please make payment on ParentPay as soon as possible, if you haven’t already.  If, for any reason, you are unable to make this payment then please contact us as soon as possible. 
Missing Reading Books

Sadly, a number of our Early Reading books are missing from school.  The reading books listed below were part of a reading scheme purchased last year and cost the school more than £7000.  We would be very grateful if all families of children in last year’s Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 classes could please check at home for any of the missing books listed and return them back to school.  Thank you for your cooperation.

Pat a Pan x 1

Hush x 2

Aimee and the Tablet x 5

The Power Cut x 6

How the Ear Can Hear x 5

Stunt Jets x 2

Thumper x 2

Eggs on Toast x 6

Maps x 1

Zebra’s Tent x 9

The Chicken Coop Scoop x 1

Stunning Stunts x 4

The Dragon Keeper’s Handbook x 1

The Great Fire of London x 1

Reptiles Break the Rules x 1

How to Draw Cat and Dog x 1
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








